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§ Vineyard Montessori School Website  Please take the time to visit 

our new website at http://vineyardmontessori.com/ 

§ Please find attached the PTO Minutes from the Tuesday, March 15, 

2016 meeting 
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date! 



Primary with Miss Chris and Miss Holly 

Geography and map making continues to stimulate curiosity and creativi-
ty amongst the children.  The older children have been discussing and 
exploring their  placement in our world.  Beginning with their address, to 
their town, followed by their state, country, continent , planet and finally 
galaxy.  When creating their maps, the children are now able to under-
stand how they fit into the grand picture of their world.  Some of the 
younger students are exploring the continent boxes to see how other 
children live, dress and eat compared to how they live, dress and eat.  
Being exposed to other cultures and ways of life help the children to feel 
a part of a global community. 

Our second week of skating showed big accomplishments in our 
skating progress.  Today the children were able  to skate/march 
their way across the ice, some making it all the way to the oppo-
site end.  Getting up after falling down is now much easier  and 
each child is gaining balance and control.  Thank you to Jennifer, 
Tracey, Karen, Nicole and Rachel for driving to skating. 

Our bakers created wonderful peanut butter cookies for us to 
share together.  While sharing our snack together, the younger 
children are able to recall each ingredient that was included in the 
recipe.  If any parents are interested in the recipes, please let us 
know and we can get them to you. 

So we march towards spring, which is only a few days away if you can believe it.  Remember to look at your 
weather app for the actual temperature as you dress your child for the day.  Often a child has only a sweatshirt 
or a sweater when we head outside and he or she gets cold in the wind off the harbor!  Children can always take 
off layers if the wind dies down or the temperatures rise, but it is hard to find extra layers for those that get cold.   

 

We have a new exercise on the sensorial shelf.  Just to re-cap, the purpose and the aim of the sensorial area is 
for the child to acquire ñclear, conscious information and to be able to then make classifications in his/her envi-
ronment.  Montessori believed that sensorial experiences begin at birth, and through his/her senses, the child 
studies his/her environment.ò (Montessori Primary Guide). 

The new addition of the ñSmelling Bottlesò ask children to smell two random odors from various bottles and try to 
match them.  This is harder than you think!  Children of various ages have been exploring this exercise. 

 

Another sensorial exploration has been the on-going learning of the names of three-dimensional figures.  
Sphere, Rectangular Prism, Square-based Pyramid, Cube.  We frequently review the shapes in the Geometric 
Solids tray.  Recently we began a group ñhuntò for shapes in our environment. What are the same shapes as 
these solids?   The children were delighted to find that there are many prisms (all the boxes in the room!), cu-
bes, several spheres, and even a few cones!  We had so much fun with this examination of our environment. 

 

Primary with Miss Ty and Miss Rebecca 


